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Hello everyone, 
 
Well I hope that the cold spell we have had this winter 
is behind us and the Spring weather we have enjoyed 
this week will carry on. 
 
Those who have gone to warmer climates for a break 
will be on their way home soon. Safe journey to all. 
 
LETTER FROM CP PENSION DEPARTMENT 
 
By now you all should have received a letter from the 
Pension Department with regards to changes to the 
plan concerning the Cost of Living Allowance (COLA). If 
there are any questions or concerns with this letter 
please contact me and we can discuss it further.  
 
I hope to see everyone at our meeting on St. Patrick’s 
Day Monday March 17th.  
 
Be sure to wear your green for the Irish. 
 
Tom Sonier - President 

Regular Meeting location: Royal Canadian Legion Victory Branch 317 - 311 Oakland Ave.1200 hours 
Third Monday of each month - September through May 

 

Following is the Secretary Treasurers report for our 
March 17th pension meeting: 
 
At our January meeting we had 22 members 
present with 14 joining us for lunch. We welcomed 
Randy Bannerman as a new member. . 
 
Expenses for the month were Legion for 14 meals 
$168.00. On January 23 I deposited $310.00, we 
currently have $6424.57 in our bank account and 
we have $154.00 cash on hand. 
 
Lucky winners of our door prizes were Bill 
Mahoney and Jim Hornblower who received 
$21.00 each and our association received $20.00. 
Jim donated his winnings back to the association, 
thanks kindly Jim. 
 
As a reminder we are still accepting resolutions for 
the upcoming convention which will be held in 
Calgary June 5th, 6th and 7th.  
 
 
Nick Dionne – Secretary/Treasurer 
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OBITUARIES 
 
 
 
 
 

Kevin O’Brien – retired company officer 

Passed February 14, 2025 
https://lfpress.remembering.ca/obituary/kevin-o-brien-1092660235 

 
Celebration of Life on Wednesday, March 26 - 1300hrs to 1600hrs at 

551 Windemere Rd London Ontario 
If you plan on attending please email the family at : 

 
theobriens181@gmail.com 

 

Bob Stead – retired Locomotive Engineer 

Passed February 24 , 2025 
 

               https://www.northviewfuneralchapel.com/obituaries/robert-howard-andrew-stead/ 
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